AGM 2008 – Miscellaneous Reports

Report – Scottish Chess 
 

Throughout this year has seen the Scottish Chess Magazine had continued to report on the main Scottish successes: 

· Jacob Aagaard becoming British Champion and a grandmaster 

· Keti Arakhamia-Grant becoming the British Ladies Champion for the fourth time

· Andy Muir becoming the 2007 Scottish Champion  

· Faber Cup glory in Dublin

· Jacob Aagaard winning the Arco Open in Italy

· Jonathan Rowson winning in Portu Mannu

In June of this year, after two years as co-editors, Robbie Coleman was unfortunately unable to continue work with the magazine due to university commitments. I hope that, despite the increased workload, I can continue our good work in keeping the magazine on time, within the budget and up to a satisfactory standard. 

 

David Oswald
Executive Director
Since taking over the post of executive director, I have performed the following tasks.
I put my private telephone number on the ceefax teletext page and from this I received a number of enquiries about looking for clubs, from tournament organisers. These I have passed on to the appropriate director for action. I have taken the minutes for the meeting held in Grangemouth in December, also for the meeting of council that was held in Edinburgh in February 2008.
I also dealt with a number of international phone calls from European federations in regards to events being held in their respective countries. These calls came from Bulgaria and from Montenegro.
 

I also instigated the idea of having a Secretary's corner on the noticeboard. The idea being that it would helps to build links between the council and the membership of Chess Scotland. Whilst this was not used particularly often, I feel that it was important to open links with chessplayers and officials.
 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish those that are going to stand for positions on the council well in their appointed tasks and that everyone works together for the good of chess in Scotland.
 

I would like to add I have felt privileged to have served as executive director for Chess Scotland  and would like to serve my country in some capacity for many years to come.
I would also like to that everyone who I have dealt with during my  period of office, for the courteous manner in which we have conducted business. I particularly wish to thank all those who have helped me during my term in office.
 

Stephen Hilton 

